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Curious about Goldfish? 
Join  Goldfish Society of America 
Find out more about this hobby.   

www.goldfishsociety.org 
 

 
How Do I Treat The New Fish? 
 
Once you get home with your new additions, again do not get into a big hurry.  Don’t start throwing a lot of chemicals on 
top of you’re very stressed out, new and expensive fish.  When you get the fish home, float the bag for at least 30 to 45 
minutes before you add to the tank.  Do not dump the bag contents of ammonia, poop laden water into your pristine Q 
tank.  Have a cover for the tank to protect from jumpers and you may even want to float a large piece of Styrofoam to 
give a hiding place for the fish. (It makes them feel warm and cozy) 
 
LET THEM REST for a few days.  Observation of the new arrivals is a very good practice.  The tank should start out with 
a very light salt load if any.  May be less than .1% and then over the next week or so push the salt up to .3%.  If you plan 
to treat with  Proform C, salt will need to be zero.  Please don’t dump the salt into the tank and risk burning your fish.  If 
rock salt touches their skin it will burn.  Dissolve the salt in a bucket and distribute around the tank very S-L-O-W-L-E-Y.  
Do not feed for the first two to three days.  When a fish is under stress they will expel the food not utilize the food for nu-
trition.  Let the fish adjust first, they won’t starve. 
 
If you do not have a microscope to check for parasites and treat specifically, we must assume they have everything.  Doc 
Johnson has a “Shotgun Treatment” that he recommends that wont hurt the fish.  This is his recommendation slightly 
modified. 
 
 Temperature should be 72 to 78 degrees in quarantine.  Warm the fish no faster than one degree per hour, up to the mid seven-

ties, or if you want to combat Koi Herpes Virus, use the same "one degree per hour" heating from their ambient temperature up to 
86oF for four days with seven days being better.  Heating your fish to 86 degrees will also kill Ich and ends bacteria overgrowth.  
Make sure you have plenty of O2 in warmer water. 

 
 PH must be buffered.  Small Q tanks are subject to PH crash. (Check Daily along with ammonia.) 
 
 After two to three days and if you wish to treat with the broad spectrum Proform C, treat per instructions.  24 hours after the last 

Proform treatment then treat with salt. 
 
 Salt to 0.3 to 0.6% over a period of several days. 
 
 Feed Romet or Medikoi food.  It will help control bacterial infections. 
 
 The Q tank can be treated with Dimilin, even with salt, to handily control comparatively rare but large parasites like Anchor Worms 

and Fish Lice 
 
 Prizi or Prazi containing medications control of Flukes on Koi.  A Formalin treatment on the way into the quarantine where the 

above will be applied will break the lifecycle of Costia and prevent it emerging in the quarantine tank. 
 
 Small and numerous Water Changes are a definite requirement.  10 to 15% every other day maybe.  (Don’t forget to replace the 

% salt after the water change) 
 
Finally, Quarantine should last for at least 14 to 21 day after you complete treatments, so long as with water changes the water quality 
can be properly supported.  Watch your fish for signs of stress or disease during the process. 

 
Quarantine is an essential part of our hobby. Enjoy!                           
                                                

                                             
KoiSan Joe 
 

(Continued from page 4) 
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Put Your Pond on the Web! 
 
The Wizards of the web are searching 
for photos of members’ ponds to go on 
the web-site.  
 

 If you have a  digital camera, then, there’s no problem.  
If you have a film camera, make a bunch of pictures and 
have them put on a disc when you have them developed.  
You can let us use the disc to download the pond pic-
tures and put them up.  
 
Pond Tour is in June.  When you travel to members’ 
ponds — take photos.  Share them with the club.  Let us 
put them on the web-site.   

 
Check out the ponds already there at 

                 www.atlantakoiclub.org  

Pond Tour Update 
 
The planning for the pond tour is complete.  We will have a total of 16 ponds on the tour, includ-
ing the VIP Social.  Descriptions of the ponds are on the website.  Booklets will be available at 
through PayPal, at four Pikes locations and Atlanta Water Garden’s early next month.  If you 
are anxious and don’t want to wait to get your reservations in you can always send your check 
to: 
 

David Pugh 
AKC Pond Tour 
814 Fern Street 

Marietta, GA 30067 
 
The tour dates are June 2 & 3 and June 16 & 17 from 9am to 5pm each day.  The VIP Social is 
on June 2 from 7pm to 10 pm. 
 
Tickets are priced at $25 per vehicle which includes admittance to both tour weekends and $10 
per person for the VIP Social.  There will be only 40 tickets available for the VIP Social. 
 
We will continue to update the website as details become available.  We want to thank the tour 
hosts and look forward to a successful and entertaining tour.  Tour hosts should plan to pick up 
Atlanta Koi Club signs at the Koi Auction. 

A Quick Peek  
at Prep for SKE 
…. 
These two photos are a part 
of a whole bunch of pictures 
found at www.koishack.com 
 “Koi Chat”...SKE. 
 
The first picture is of AKC 
members Susan & Ed 
Reed who are the movers 
and shakers of SKE.  
 
The second picture is of 
members Bart & Kathy  
Atkinson and other koi kichi 
packing in the good food at 

the show.  Good Luck! 
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CHECK OUT THIS WEBSITE : 
http://www.fishnpond.com/html/khv_photogallery.html 

Treasurer’s Report       Ron Scott Executive Meeting Minutes 
April 15, 2007 

 
Members present were:  David Boyd, David Marier, 
Ron Scott and Peggy Fricke. 
 
Old Business: 
David Boyd reminded that all soft shell tanks must 
be ordered and paid for by April 15th, 2007 
 
Susan Reed from the SKE contacted Herve and 
would like to purchase some of the tanks on credit.  
After consideration the board voted that all tanks 
must be paid for in cash.  A vote was taken. Ron 
Scott moved and David Marier seconded. 
 
The Executive committee voted to keep six eight 
foot tanks.  A vote was taken. David Boyd moved 
and Ron Scott seconded. 
 
The Executive committee voted to form a commit-
tee to research in depth the Koi rescue project. 
Peggy Fricke moved and Davis Boyd seconded. 
When complete the findings will be presented to 
the club for a vote.  
 
Fourteen hard shell tanks will be purchased for the 
Koi Auction now and the balance of the tanks will 
be purchased before our Koi Show. 
 
The Executive committee will remind that member-
ship that Susan Brown has the Atlanta Koi Club 
decals for all members and sponsors.   
 
The Executive committee will conduct a vote with 
the club membership for Koi Person he Year. 
 
New Business: 
 
Michael Anderson brought to the Exec committee 
that our ZNA friendship status is in jeopardy.  We 
must have 10 members that belong to ZNA and we 
only have 3 at this time.  After decision the execu-
tive committee voted to respectively withdraw from 
ZNA.  A vote was taken. David Marier moved and 
David Boyd seconded. 
 
A suggestion was made that the club have a booth 
at Japanfest.  After discussion it was decided  by 
the board that the club would research the cost and 
requirements and bring it to the membership for 
next year’s show. 
                                                            Peggy Fricke 

 For:         March 2007 
   
 Beginning balance:  $3,017.66 

    

Income Categories:   
2100 Club Store  $827.00 

 Blue Tanks $800.00  

 
Bags of Romet at March 
meeting $27.00  

2300 Koi Show  $100.00 
2500 Misc.  $0.20 

 PayPal $0.20  
2700 Membership  $440.00 

 Membership Dues $190.00  
 ZNA Membership $100.00  
 Vendor Sponsorship $150.00  

  
Total In-
come $1,367.20 

Expense Categories:   
    

200 Club Store  $283.57 
 2007 Trailer Registration $69.56  

 
Romet sold at March meet-
ing $214.01  

700 Misc.  $180.00 

 

State of Georgia Incorpora-
tion Charges - annual re-
newal $30.00  
 Food at Club Meeting $150.00  

1300 Membership  $801.98 
 Producing Name Badges $381.19  
 Member Decals $399.61  
 Misc. - Literature Holders $21.18  

1400 Bank Charges  $79.83 

 
Misc. Ink Cartridges & up-
dated Quicken $79.83  

  
Total  
Expenses $1,345.38 

NET   $21.82  

 
Checkbook Ending Bal-
ance  $3,039.48 

 Uncleared Transactions  $0.00 

 Bank Statement  $3,039.48 
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                 Atlanta Koi Club Regular Monthly Meeting 

JUST ADD WATER Rare plant Nursery         3062 E. Hightower Trail          Conyers, GA 
 

Executive members present were:  David Boyd, David Marier, Ron Scott and Peggy Fricke. 
 
Club President David Boyd called the meeting to order and announced that a committee will be formed to research in 
depth the Koi rescue project.  The members of the committee will be David Boyd, Smokey Sullins, Michael Anderson, 
Herve Rijineveld and Bill Dowden. A vote was taken. David Marier motioned and David Boyd seconded. 
When complete the findings will be presented to the club for a vote. 
 
David reminded the membership that all soft shell tanks must be ordered and paid for by April 15th, 2007.  The tanks will 
be available for pick up the weekend of the Koi auction.  The club will keep six soft shell eight foot tanks.  The committee 
was also approached to see if any of the tanks could be purchased on credit.  The Executive board voted that all tanks 
must be purchased and paid for at the time the tanks are received. 
 
It was brought to the attention of the executive committee that our ZNA friendship status is in jeopardy.  The club must 
have 10 members that belong to ZNA to keep our “Friendship Status” and we only have 3 members that belong at this 
time.  After discussion on the matter the club voted to notify ZNA that we will be respectively withdrawing for the time 
being.  Members are encouraged to still be involved with ZNA if they are interested in the organization.  Michael Ander-
son will notify ZNA.  The vote was taken.  Peggy Fricke motioned and Bill Dowden seconded. 
 
A suggestion was brought to the Executive Committee that the club should have a booth at Japanfest this year.  After 
discussion it was voted on that the club would research the cost and requirements and bring the findings to the club for 
exhibiting at the next years Japanfest. 
  
Jay Drew, Koi Auction Chairperson reminded that Koi auction will be on May 19th.  All registration forms must be in as 
soon as possible.  MEMBERS ARE ENCOURGED TO VOLUNTEER TO HELP WITH THE AUCTION!! The Fricke’s 
have the sign-up sheet and a list of job that we will need help with.  They will be calling for assistance. 
 
“Koi Person of the Year” was selected.  The nominees were Ron Scott, David Boyd and David Pugh, Bill Dowden and 
Hal and Susan Brown.  Congratulations to RON SCOTT.  Ron has tirelessly helped with everything from the clubs fi-
nances to Koi shows.  And a special thanks to our other nominees. They all have put in many hours of work and assis-
tance to the club and its members.   
 
Harvey Siskin, Chair of the mentorship program encouraged members to join and help with the Koi Mentorship.  This 
program would pair up experienced club members with new club members to help guide them in the joys of Koi keeping.  
Bill Dowden offered the use of Coastal Pond for any classes the program will like to hold.  THANKS BILL! 
 
Susan Brown, Membership Chairperson welcomed new members Page Southerland & Gabe Weaver; Jim Compton; 
Gloria Jones; and Paul Arguin.  Three new sponsors were also welcomed:  Terrier Excavation; The Pond Professionals, 
and KOL Koi. 
 
The meeting concluded and the membership enjoyed great refreshments and an enlightening discussion on pond water 
filtration and a tour of the beautiful gardens, compliments of Jody and Kim Karlin. 
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION ATLANTA KOI CLUB 
“Dedicated to Sharing the Joy of Keeping Koi” 

www.AtlantaKoiClub.org  
 
Date: ________________  Check No.: __________  Check Amount:  ___________ 
 
Type of Membership:  Household: $50 for 1 Yr. ________;             $90 for 2 Yrs. ________ 
(Check One)  Individual: $30 for 1 Yr.  ________;            $54 for 2 Yrs. ________ 
                                    Sponsor: $150 for 1 Yr. ________ 
Other:               KOI USA Magazine Subscription: $20 for 1 Yr.  ______ 
   *Name Badges: $5 each.      ______ 
     
Names: _____________  ______________  & _____________  _____________ 
                   First                       Last                             First                          Last 
Address: __________________________________________________________ 
 
City: __________________   State: _____________________   Zip: ___________ 
 
Best Phone: ____________________    Best Email: ________________________ 
 
AKC is a volunteer organization.  We need as much help and support as you can provide, no matter how insignificant.  
In which of the following areas can you help?   
Host Meeting ___, Pond Tour ___, Auction ___, Koi Show ___, Hold Office ___, Flower Show ___ 
 
To save money, we provide our newsletter in color via email several days earlier than mailed copies.   
Would you like to receive your newsletter via email?            Yes     or     No.   
 
We try to publish a membership roster annually.  It is given only to club members and AKCA, the Associated Koi Clubs 
of America.  May we publish your address, phone number and email?  Yes     or     No.   
 
Make checks payable to Atlanta Koi Club and submit with application to:  
                                 Susan G. Brown, 191 Kings Row, Marietta, GA  30067. 

 
 
* Please consider buying Name Badges.  For only $5, you will get to know and be known by everyone and also receive 
a free raffle ticket every time you wear your badge to a Club Meeting.   
 
.   

 

                                    Membership                                Susan Brown 
 
 
 

Please join me in welcoming Jim Compton, Gloria Jones, and Paul Arguin as new members of AKC.  We are so glad 
you decided to join us.  I would also like to welcome The Pond Professional as a new Sponsor and welcome back KOL 
Koi as a Sponsor.  Thank you for your support.  Check out their ads in this newsletter and our web site. 
 
We now have 121 members and 9 Sponsors.  The attendance for the April meeting was 34 members and 7 guests.  If 
you were unable to attend and you love rare plants, you might want to check out Just Add Water.  Our hosts were fabu-
lous and Jody gave a very informative and hilarious presentation. More decals were handed out to appropriate mem-
bers. 
 
If you haven’t received your decal and want one, look for me at the Auction.  Hope to see you there. 
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410 Carybell Lane 
Alpharetta   GA  30004 

DEDICATED TO SHARING THE JOY OF KEEPING KOI. 

 

     May 19th Meeting is our AUCTION! 
Coastal Pond Supply 

2101 Tucker Industrial Boulevard 
Tucker   GA   20084 

 
AUCTION BEGINS AT 11:00 

Tell us, oh swami Jason ….  
Will our auction be a big success?   
 
What really happens at other koi shows? 


